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Notes from Grampound Village Steering Committee at

Margie Lundie’s House

Meeting held: Wednesday 8th January 2014

1.
Present: Helen Bunt (HB), Rachel Davies (RD), Annette Egerton (AE), Catherine Evans (CE), Fiona Jones (FJ) & Mark Jones (MJ), Margie Lundie (ML), Richard Pryor (RP), and Peter Wootton (PW).

2.
Apologies: Stephanie Cairns (SC) & Alison Ryves (AR)

3.
Notes of previous meeting – accuracy and actions. Approved to be a true and accurate record

4.
Current Share Uptake Position – We have £7,360 to date of this meeting.  Aim to reach £20,000. The average household is offering £190.  This is to be encouraged if people are asking what the average shareholder is offering. 

5.
Future action :– 

a. Newsletter – AE and ML wrote the newsletter to be delivered to the village with the invites to the Sausage and Mash evening.  A couple of tweaks were made.  Annette asked that we deliver these over the weekend, as she would have the copies of the newsletter printed by Friday to be picked up from her house.  

Action: The village was divided up as below
	AE
	Fore St & lanes off

	RP and Debbie
	Tannery Estate

	HB
	Mill Lane

	RD
	Old Hill

	CE
	Creed Lane & Quarry Park Vale

	FJ & MJ
	Bonythan Drive/Oak Vale & Old Farmhouses

	ML
	New Hill Estate & Pepo Lane


b. Share thermometer – Thanks were made to Tony Davies for providing the thermometer.  Target was to be written at the top of £20,000 with incremental markers to the side showing every £5,000 but marking every £1,000.  It was decided that we would paint it with red paint and a black line to the side so people could see how much we had raised from date to date.

Action: MJ to add the markings and look at how to attach it at the side of the Heritage building (suggested existing hooks that hols the lighted cross at the moment) and to investigate how to put a small banner with it.

PW to ask Parish Council for permission of this.

c. Banner – Due to the inclement weather there had been some issues with the fixing of the big banner.  

Action: MJ to erect a secure frame using pudlocks and scaffold poles with swivel connectors and removable cable ties to allow dismantling and resurrection in different places.

HB to ask Irvin if he has these materials.

AE to also ask the Carnival Committee about their scaffolds – if they would be willing to loan.

d.
Produce market – Although the market was a smaller one, it would be useful to have a presence there as we do have a stall.  ML asked for people to come throughout the morning to man the stall.

e.
House to house – ML raised whether we should go house to house again to get more shares, but it was decided to wait till February, as Christmas has just finished, and people may be assessing their finances.

Action: ML to send the list of shareholders already signed up so we know who not to canvass.

6.
Planning update – HB fed back to the group that the hold up at the moment was the Flood Risk Assessment.  There is a way of speeding up the process by employing a consultancy who can have it done in 10 days.  The costs for this would be £720 + VAT.


The question was raised as to whether anyone had spoken to the Bowling Club about the proposed erection of this temporary building, as it would be next to the green.  HB said she would speak to the Secretary to update them of the situation.


Action: PW to ask the Parish Council to free funds for the consultancy in case we need to go down this route.  

7.
Website – The question was asked if anyone had actually bought shares through the website. The answer was none. ML asked whether we could have the thermometer on the website. Traffic is low, but expected to pick up when the shop actually opens.

Action: AE to ask Dean about Tweeting, and to ask Graphic Design about putting a thermometer icon on the website.
8. Finance – There were some cheques for MJ to countersign for expenses accrued from ML and PW when they bought the IPS registration etc. AE put in a request to the Parish Council for a small invoice re labels, postage.

Action: PW to ask for money from Parish Council for the sundry items and the license for Sausage & Mash Evening. 

9.
Sausage and Mash evening 15th February – The sausages will be provided by Kernow Sausages and the potatoes potentially from Griggs. Aim to raise £500.
a. Promotion – Leaflets to be dropped in every house, and advertised on the website.

b. Involvement of volunteers – Ask Ali to invite volunteers to help out.

c. Format of evening – Tables of 8 – 10. AE asked the committee to bring white sheets for tablecloths. CE is to do the table decorations and a kids puzzler/quiz.  Have a table for shares to be bought.

d. Provision of food and drink – AE asked everyone to let her know whether they will bring a cake/dessert or cheese for the evening.  AE will do the sausages, and borrow thermo boxes from Kernow Sausages to keep them hot.  HB /RD and ML will do mashed potato and onion gravy.  FJ to order glasses (x 5 crates wine glasses and x 3 crates tumblers), napkins and plastic cutlery for those who have forgotten cutlery.  

Action: MJ to ask Skinners if they will donate a polypin.  Sat 15th in the afternoon AE and CE to put up bunting in hall.  RD to ask Tony for festoons to help dress the space. MJ to ask Carol Bannister if she would like to play her dulcimer.  ML to ask Jim Woodman if he would like to DJ.

e. License – Margie has organized a licence to have a bar
f. Raffle?  - Sell raffle tickets on the night – easier and less confusing than going door to door, and don’t need a license.  CE mentioned we still had the prizes from the original raffle we were going to have last year, are any of those still appropriate?  FJ asked whether we ought to get back in touch with the local retailers from the market to ask if they would donate still.  Have a whisky bottle and set up roll the pound to win the bottle.

Action:  Create a list of prizes at next meeting
10.
AOB – No other business.

11. 
Date of next meeting – Wednesday 22 January at Margie’s house.
Notes taken by Catherine Evans. 

